

「で`⊂ ⊂∆ል∩ ≺⊲⊾≀ ∩∩Ҁˤゐ゚レ゚σ Office of Minister David Joanasie Havakvingni Ministam David Joanasie Bureau du ministre David Joanasie

Mr. Graham Steele Information and Privacy Commissioner PO Box 1000, Station #270 607 Queen Elizabeth II Way Iqaluit, Nunavut X0A 0H0

tel: (867) 979-3081 | email: admin@atipp-nu.ca

BY EMAIL ONLY CONFIDENTIAL

May 11, 2021

RE: Commissioner's Final Report: 21-190

File: 20-178-5

## Dear Graham Steele:

We hereby acknowledge receipt of the Commissioner's Final Report 21-190 on February 11, 2021. According to the report, you had no recommendations for the Department of Education regarding file 20-178-5.

The Department of Education continues to work to resolve and "build better" regarding ATIPP practices, training, and awareness. The Department of Education takes the protection and confidentiality of private information seriously and recognizes the opportunity to build on to existing protocols.

If you have any concerns regarding this letter, please contact the Manager of Policy, Mary Kilabuk, telephone (867) 975-5671 or by e-mail at <a href="mailto:mkilabuk@gov.nu.ca">mkilabuk@gov.nu.ca</a>.

Sincerely,

 $C\nabla VU 4 \nabla \nabla$ 

Hon. David Joanasie